
 

Mirboo North Swimming Pool – Progress Report 

Unfortunately, the refurbishment of the Mirboo North swimming pool has been impacted by an 

exceptionally wet year and the impacts of COVID-19. 

While the contractor has made significant inroads into the project, at this stage it is anticipated 

that the pool will open approximately 6-8 weeks later than planned. While originally slated for a 

December re-opening, the pool is now expected to be open by mid-February 2021. 

Council’s Director of Sustainable Infrastructure, Anthony Seabrook, said that while disappointing 

the delays were somewhat inevitable in the current climate. 

“Between COVID-19 and a year in which Melbourne is expected to reach its average annual 

rainfall figure in early October, the circumstances have worked against this project being 

completed on time. That said, the contractors have done a remarkable job and I am looking 

forward to being able to advise a firmer opening date as we get closer to completion. 

“Thankfully at this stage the project delays have had little impact on the budget and we remain 

hopeful that it will come in at cost,” said Mr Seabrook. 

Progress to date includes: 

• The main 25 metre pool is 55–60 per cent complete. The deep end floor has been 

poured – including the ‘ditch’ – and the deep end walls will be poured next week (ie: the 

week commencing 12 October 2020). This will finalise the structural elements of the main 

pool. 

• The floor slab of the learn to swim (formerly the ‘middle’) pool has been poured and the 

walls will be poured in mid-October. The learn to swim pool is 30-35 per cent complete at 

this stage. 

• Given that the concrete needs 45 days to cure, the tiling is anticipated to commence in 

December 2020. While this may seem like an inordinately long period with no activity, it is 

of utmost importance that the pool shells be structurally sound, so the concrete must cure 

sufficiently before the tiles can go on. 



• The concrete base for the splash pad base slab has been poured. 

• The pool plant area is around 60 per cent complete. 

• The pavilion is approximately 85 per cent complete. 

For more information visit: 

https://www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/homepage/331/mirboo_north_outdoor_pool_redevelopm

ent 
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